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  Public Hearing 

  The Metropolitan District 
Updated Long-Term Control Plan 

 555 Main Street  
Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
Tuesday, February 24, 2015 

 
Present: District Chairman William A. DiBella 

Commissioner Daniel A. Camilliere 
 Commissioner Andrew Adil 

Commissioner Allen Hoffman  
Scott W. Jellison, Chief Executive Officer 
R. Bartley Halloran, District Counsel 
Susan Negrelli, Director of Engineering 
Tom Tyler, Manager of Water Pollution Control 
John M. Zinzarella, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Business Services 
Christopher R. Stone, Assistant District Counsel 
Brendan Fox, Assistant District Counsel 
John S. Mirtle, District Clerk 
Julie McLaughlin, Special Services Administrator 
Nick Salemi, Special Services Administrator 
Joseph Laliberte, CDM Smith 
 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING ON UPDATED COMBINED SEWER OVERLFLOW  
LONG-TERM CONTROL PLAN 

 
Moderator Tom Tyler, called the public hearing to order at 6:01 P.M. 

 
Susan Negrelli, Director of Engineering, delivered opening remarks and introduced Moderator 

Tom Tyler, Manager of Water Pollution Control, and Joseph Laliberte of CDM Smith. 
 

At the direction of the Moderator, Mr. Mirtle incorporated into the record the hearing notice 
published in the Hartford Courant on February 9, 2015 and February 22, 2015 and also made 

available to all Town Clerk’s within The Metropolitan District’s member municipalities: 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
The Metropolitan District (MDC) will conduct a public hearing on the draft Update to the 2012 
Combined Sewer Overflow Long-Term Control Plan (CSO LTCP) in accordance with the 
requirements of the Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (CT 
DEEP) Clean Water Fund regulations, the Connecticut General Statutes Section 7-247a and 
applicable MDC governing documents. This plan has been under revision through December 
2014.  
 
The MDC invites residents and property owners in Bloomfield, East Hartford, Hartford, 
Newington, Rocky Hill, West Hartford, Wethersfield and Windsor and any other interested 
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parties, to attend the public hearing on Tuesday, February 24, 2015, at 6:00 P.M., at Silas 
Deane Middle School in the Auditorium, located at 551 Silas Deane Highway, in 
Wethersfield, CT (bus routes available, please visit www.cttransit.com)  
 
In the event of inclement weather, a snow date has been scheduled for Thursday, March 12, 
2015 and would be held at the same time and in the same location. The cancellation notice will 
be posted on the MDC website (www.themdc.com) and anywhere school closings are listed.  
 
The CSO LTCP is the planning document for construction of sewer improvements which 
establishes the overall direction for the MDC’s Clean Water Project. This project is being 
undertaken to comply with enforcement action from both the CT DEEP related to combined 
sewer overflows and the federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) related to sanitary 
sewer overflows. The CSO LTCP Update of 2012 reflects changes in the overall program from 
the base plan of 2005 (approved by the CT DEEP in 2007) and reflects a continuing planning 
process for this 15 to 20 year project to address water pollution issues caused by combined 
sewers.  
 
This public hearing will include a presentation showing the progress of the work completed to 
date, the changes since the original 2005 CSO LTCP, and the schedule for the remaining work 
to be completed. The purpose of the hearing is to solicit opinions from the public for 
consideration prior to finalizing the CSO LTCP before securing final approval from the CT 
DEEP.  In addition, the purpose is to inform property owners potentially subject to 
subterranean easements.   
 
A copy of the CSO LTCP Update will be available for review by the general public at The 
Metropolitan District Headquarters, 555 Main Street, Hartford, and at Town Clerk offices in 
Hartford, West Hartford, East Hartford, Windsor, Bloomfield, Newington, Wethersfield, and 
Rocky Hill.  The report may also be accessed electronically through the District’s website, 
www.themdc.com. 
 
Written comments that are received or postmarked by the close of the public hearing may be 
submitted to the District Clerk via email at JMirtle@themdc.com or via mail at: 
 
The Metropolitan District 
555 Main Street 
Hartford, CT 06103 
Attn: District Clerk   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.cttransit.com/
http://www.themdc.com/
http://www.themdc.com/
mailto:JMirtle@themdc.com
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PRESENTATION ON UPDATED LONG-TERM CONTROL PLAN  
 

Joseph Laliberte of CDM Smith presented the Updated Long-Term Control Plan. 
 

 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
 
Moderator Tom Tyler opened the floor to any members of the public whom wished to speak 
relative to the Updated Combined Sewer Overflow Long-Term Control Plan .  The following 
members of the public appeared to be heard: 

 
Walt Ciplinski, 35 Whiteside Street, Newington, CT 
Raoul Hebert, 186 Chandler Street, Hartford, CT 
Leigh Standish, 278 Hartford Avenue, Wethersfield, CT 
Jeff Bridges, 505 Silas Deane Highway, Wethersfield, CT 
Alice Charamut, 27 Washington Street, Middletown, CT 
 

 
The following written comments were received during the public comment period prior to the 
adjournment of the public hearing and are hereby incorporated into the record: 
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To MDC 
Re: MDC LTCP 
 
My home property’s eastern boundary is the middle thread of the North Branch of the Park 
River running 225 feet.    The current outfalls into the river adversely affect my property and my 
neighbors’ properties also along the river.   Our understanding is that the outfalls are to be 
closed by 2027 (and hopefully significantly sooner).    We understand that the closures would 
not completely contain storms of the magnitude of the 1938 and 1955 hurricanes but would 
contain all lesser quantity storms; that’s understandable.   We applaud the decision to close 
the outfalls in compliance with the Consent Order (WC 5365) and the Clean Water Act. 
 
I attach the 2009/2010 previously submitted signed petition which reflects the Scarborough 
Street neighbors and other proximate neighbors in Hartford’s West End supporting the 
protection of the river and the affected land.  This is submitted again to confirm the uniform 
support for the closures.   
 
As a directly affected resident, and on behalf of many of my neighbors,  I thank the MDC and 
the CT DEEP for planning the closures of the outfalls.   We also hope the closures can be 
significantly accelerated. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
Kenneth Lerman 
100 Scarborough Street 
Hartford, CT 
860-724-7000 
 
cc:   Scarborough neighbors 
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The hearing was adjourned at 7:01 P.M. 
 
 ATTEST: 
 
 
John S. Mirtle, Esq.                                           
District Clerk                   


